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                        Airport Manager



537-1130 x 4

                        Dominick Stanzione

                        Airport Liaison

Helicopter Noise Reduced Around East Hampton Airport.

Higher Altitudes And Fewer Arrivals And

Departures Help Mitigate Noise.

Airport Manager Jim Brundige today announced helicopter ground noise is significantly less so far in 2012 than last year, as a result of steps taken by the Town to urge helicopters fly at higher altitudes when arriving and departing the Airport.  In the first half of 2012, helicopters approaching East Hampton Airport were flying at an average altitude of 2900 feet, while in 2011, helicopters were flying at an average of 2,300 feet,” according to statistics maintained by the airport.  Mr. Brundige stated, “This significant increase in altitude makes all the difference in reducing noise in our neighborhoods.  This is a direct result of efforts between the Airport and helicopter companies begun this past winter, in anticipation of our new seasonal control tower. As a result of the control tower, noise reduction is already underway.  We expect continued improvement.
Helicopter noise reduction in our neighborhoods may also result from significantly fewer  total arrivals and departures of helicopters at the airport.  In the first half of 2012,  helicopter arrivals and departures declined by 34% compared to 2011. Further, helicopter arrivals and departures declined by 43%, compared to the first half of 2010.  Claims of increased airport noise are inaccurate.

This reduction is due to a variety of factors including a weaker economy and the concerted efforts of airport management to control altitude. As a result, beneficial noise reduction has occurred.  

Finally, there have been some reports the control tower is only concerned with safety, and not noise abatement.  Such is not the case.  The primary function of any control tower, anywhere in the United States, is safety for passengers, crew, and nearby residents.  In fact, the airport utilized FAA safety regulations to expedite approval of a seasonal control tower for the 2012 summer season.  The helicopter companies knew it was coming. There is no question that our controllers are working hard to mitigate noise in neighboring communities.  I am pleased with the early results.
Mr. Brundige also stated that the new automated noise complaint hotline received 1,127 noise complaints from 94 distinct households for the month of June 2012.  Of these, five households filed 610 noise complaints—about half of the total—and twenty households filed about 80% of the complaints.  Mr. Brundige said his department, including the new controllers, will be doing everything in their power to reduce noise for these residents and everyone else in the neighborhoods around the airport
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